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OFFENSE:  Simple Assault 

LOCATION:   Outside of Wampler Hall 

TIME:   Night of Tuesday, November 16 at approximately 10:30 PM 

SUSPECT:   Hispanic or Native American Male, approximately 35 – 40 YOA, Approx. 5’6” in 
height, 160 pounds and of medium build.  Described as having medium dark complexion, short 
black hair, clean-shaven, wearing blue jeans and a dark blue long sleeved jacket. 

In compliance with the "Timely Notice" provisions of the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security 
Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1998 the University Police are giving notice of a incident reported 
involving an alleged incident of Assault that occurred near Wampler Hall on the campus of James Madison 
University. 

A female victim reported that a Hispanic or Native American male approximately 35-40 YOA, 5’6’ in height, 160 
pounds and of medium build assaulted her on the steps at Wampler Hall on the night of Tuesday, November 16, 
while she and other friends were climbing the stairs to enter the building.  The suspect reportedly touched the 
victim inappropriately from behind as she passed him on the stairs.  The suspect then turned and fled the area.  
Suspect was described as having medium dark complexion, short black hair, clean-shaven, wearing blue jeans 
and a dark blue long sleeved jacket. 

The case is still being actively investigated by law enforcement.  Members of the University community are urged 
to be vigilant and report any unusual circumstances and/or suspicious activities/persons.   

Anyone with information on this incident should contact the James Madison University Police by telephone at 
540.568.6911; in person at the Public Safety Office in Anthony Seeger Hall, located at the intersection of West 
Grace and South Main Streets; or by e-mail to publicsafety@jmu.edu . 

The poster version of this message suitable for posting on bulletin boards in your area will be available in PDF or 
HTML versions at: http://www.jmu.edu/pubsafety/IncidentListings.shtml. Be careful to reconcile the case number 
and date on the poster version selected with that found at the head of this message.    

Thank You and Stay Safe! 


